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Comments Urbanisation. What Perry Tree Farm represents is not agriculture but a retail outlet 
supported (at least at present) by industrial horticulture. In due course no doubt goods will 
be offered for sale which are bought in (and this is already the case, not all the young plants 
are likely to have been grown on the premises but imported and grown on). It is not difficult 
to forsee a temporary caravan being placed on site to accommodate a worker or for security 
purposes, which may become permanent and eventually lead to an application for a house. 
Nursery businesses are very hard to make commercially successful and the amount of 
expenditure made at Perry Tree to date is very unlikely to show any sensible return on a 
business basis - it is highly likely therefore that it has been made with another reason in 
mind. Had we been looking at an inexpensive polytunnel growing plants for wholesale then 
perhaps that could fit within the agricultural sphere but that is not what is happening there 
 
Green issues - this site represents a loss of habitat already, it can only be reached by car 
(although walkable from Adderbury it is a dangerous road with speeding traffic and no one 
goes to a plant centre and walks home with plants), Milton village certainly doesn't want to 
see further urbanisation through the installation of a footpath or cycleway, and energy use is 
likely to massively increase - there is also the possibility of lighting either in the polytunnels 
to extend their growing season, or outside for ease of use and security - and noise from 
deliveries and additional traffic. Already the amount of building works are environmentally 
unfriendly and have detracted from the environment of the area and if traffic increases and 
further building works are undertaken there is the prospect of a new vehicular entrance 
being need meaning more building works, more water runoff and the cycle of environmental 
damage grows 
 
Traffic. concerned about traffic noise and speeding. A retail outlet will significantly increase 
traffic along the Milton Road which is the last thing villagers want to see. What was a quiet 
equestrian polo unit with limited traffic is already advertising for visitors to buy products - 
growth is clearly what the owner has in mind - in due course this ambition could lead to  a 
small garden centre with caf, a larger car park, overnight lighting and so on, drawing more 
traffic to the road. The Bloxham nursery has shown that what was a small planning 
permission can grow into fully fledged retail business on what was a field until a few months 
ago
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